
 

 

BALLENAS BULLETIN 
 #8 APRIL 4, 2025 
 School Website: http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS 

We would like to acknowledge that École Ballenas Secondary exists on the shared traditional territory of the 
Snaw’naw’as and Qualicum First Nations. 

  

MESSAGE FROM THE ADMIN TEAM 

Welcome to April, and welcome to Spring! We hope that this update finds everyone well, and 
enjoying the beginnings of brighter days and warmer temperatures. We are headed into the last 
few months of school. These are busy months, and months that we often refer to as one – 
“AprilMayJune” … 
 
We’ve had a busy lead up to and return from Spring Break. Here are a few highlights: 

 Thanks to Leadership for organizing an amazing Spring Fling dance on March 13th 
 Leadership is hard at work organizing some Spring events, such as the Carnival - more 

details to come soon  
 Soccer, track and field, and golf are all up and running/swinging  
 Grade 12 students are gearing up for their Capstone presentations on April 23rd - this is 

our first year presenting them in a more public setting 
 The BC Lions “Team Up to End Racism” presentation will be held for Grade 8s next week – 

we look forward to welcoming this group to Ballenas  
 Ballenas Music is about to embark on a busy Spring season and we wish all students luck in 

their respective festivals: 

o April 9th: Vancouver Island Concert Band Festival in Port Alberni – Experienced 
Band 8 & Gr. 9 Band students 

o April 10th: Vancouver Island Concert Band Festival in Port Alberni – Sr. Concert 
Band 

o April 29th: West Coast Choir Festival at VIU in Nanaimo – Choir Students 

o April 30th: West Coast Jazz Festival at VIU – Jazz Band students 
 Course selection is now complete, and we are busy scheduling and planning for next year  
 Art Club is back in action Thursdays at lunch! For a full list of clubs happening at BSS, check 

out our website! 
 

As we begin to spend more time outside, we’d like to provide a quick update on the track from the 
Qualicum School District Operations and Maintenance Department: 
 

The track project is on schedule. We originally had an aggressive schedule to try and get all the rubber 
running surface installed in calendar year 2024, however, we ran out of time due to the weather. The 
rubber can't be installed when there is any rain or any significant moisture in the air. We managed to 
install two thirds of the rubber running surface in 2024, but unfortunately just couldn't get it all done 
last year. As of right now we are monitoring the weather closely, and once we get six consecutive days 
of no rain we will be applying the final top rubber surface. Once the final coat of rubber is applied to the 
running surface then the running track can be opened; however, the construction fencing will remain in 
place on the inside of the running track to allow the freshly seeded grass field to grow in over the next 
few months. So in short - the running portion of the track is set to open sometime between May and 
mid-June (weather permitting), and the grass field inside the track is planned to open in September 
when the grass has had a chance to become established. We are all excited for this new track and 
sports field, and look forward the many memories that will be created for the students and community. 

 
If you are ever curious about what is going on within the school, please check out our website 
where you can find our daily announcements - they will give you a good idea of the many 
opportunities and happenings here at Ballenas.  
 
As always, we appreciate your ongoing and continued support of the Ballenas Community. We are 
grateful for where we live and learn. Please stay connected with us via our school website, and 
reach out should you have any questions.  

http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS
https://www.bclions.com/team-up-to-end-racism/
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/students/clubs/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Pages/default.aspx#/=


 

 

 

STUDENT LEARNING SURVEY FOR PARENTS 

 
Parents, please take the time to complete the Student Learning Survey at this link: 
https://www.awinfosys.com/SurveyFull1/central/main/access_Parent.asp 

 
Dear Parents/Guardians, The Student Learning Survey (SLS) has been administered every year in BC public 
schools since 2001. Prior to 2016-17 it was known as the Student Satisfaction Survey. We’ve worked hard 
to improve the survey and make it more useful for students, parents, teachers, and schools.   
 
It is the only source of province-wide information of children’s learning experiences. The information is 
very helpful for others like the Ministry of Health, who use it to improve health services for children across 
BC. Your participation is an important contribution to improving the educational experiences of children.  
 
The survey currently has the same questions regardless of your child’s age, although we recognize that 
there may be a need to have a version for parents of younger children and one for parents of older 
children. On this survey, you are welcome to not answer any questions you feel do not apply to you or your 
child.  
 
It is important for you to know that your information is protected under Freedom of Information and 
Protection of Privacy Act. Your responses are will be kept anonymous: no one will be able to personally 
identify you or your child(ren) through your responses.   
 
This survey is voluntary and your response is encouraged, not required. Please do not include any third-
party information (e.g. talk about other specific people) survey or any personal information about 
yourself. If any personal or identifying information about yourself or others is included it will be deleted 
before results are processed and stored. Data will be stored in Canada and accessible only within Canada.  
 
If you have multiple children in the BC education system, please feel free to complete a survey for each 
child, even if they are at the same school. We will ask a few demographic questions at the beginning of the 
survey. Your responses are anonymous; your child will not be identified as a result of your participation in 
the survey. We sincerely appreciate your input and thank-you in advance for your participation. 

 

2024/25 YEARBOOK 

The yearbook is in full production and our sales are exceeding expectations. There are only 6 
copies left that can be purchased through the office or Mr. Seidel for $50. Online sales are now 
closed so cash or cheque is the only way to secure one of the final copies. In the event that there 
are extras a waiting list will be created. 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

APRIL 

7 & 8 Grade 12 Literacy Assessments 

10 PAC Meeting 6:30 PM 

14 Term 3 Starts 

18 Good Friday – Schools closed 

21 Easter Monday – Schools closed 

22 Prom Waiver and Guest Application Forms 
Available 

22 Regular Board Meeting 6:00 PM 

23 Grad Capstone Project Presentations 

28 School Based Pro-D Day 

 

MAY 

2 Learning Updates Home 

2 Prom Waiver and Guest Forms Due 

5 Valedictorian Forms Available 

8 PAC Meeting 6:30 PM 

9 S2 x 5 Ends Gr. 8’s 

9 Grad Fee Payment #2 due (PROM $175) 

9 Valedictorian Forms Due 

12 S2 x 6 Begins Gr. 8’s 

16 Conferencing Adjustment Day – Students 
do not attend 

16 Grad Scripts Due 

19 Victoria Day 

20 Special Board Meeting 6:00 PM  

23 Grad Guest Fees Due $125 

24 Prom Bottle Drive 10:00 AM – 2:00 PM 

27 Regular Board Meeting 6:00 PM 

28 Valedictorian Speeches and Vote 

 

https://www.awinfosys.com/SurveyFull1/central/main/access_Parent.asp
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx


 

 

WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 

April 9 Day 2 
April 16 Day 1 
April 23 Day 2 
April 30 Day 1 
May 7 Day 2 

May 14 Day 1 
May 21 Day 2 
May 28 Day 1 

 

 

BSS MUSIC – IMPORTANT DATES 

APRIL 

 April 5th (Sat): All PURDY’S Easter orders must be submitted online on the Purdy’s website 

 April 9th (Wed): Vancouver Island Concert Band Festival in Port Alberni – Experienced Band 
8 & Gr. 9 Band students 

 April 10th (Thurs): Vancouver Island Concert Band Festival in Port Alberni – Sr. Concert 
Band 

 April 11th (Fri): Naden Band of the Royal Canadian Navy performs at Knox United Church at 
1:00pm. Our students, who sign up, will walk over to see this free performance! 

 April 17th (Thurs): PURDY’S Chocolates pickup date 

 April 29th (Tues): West Coast Choir Festival at VIU in Nanaimo – Choir Students 

 April 30th (Wed): West Coast Jazz Festival at VIU – Jazz Band students 

 
MAY 

 May 5th (Mon): Brownman Ali Electryc Trio – Jazz Band performance in the BSS Theatre in 
the afternoon and in the evening. Evening performance is open to the public. Concert 
starts at 7:00pm in the BSS Theatre. 

 May 20th (Tues): Trip to Duncan for students signed up for the “A Whole New World” 
musical show at the Cowichan Performing Arts Centre 

JUNE 

 June 10th (Tues): Year End Concert – all groups at 7:00pm in the gym 

  

 
Upcoming erase Training 

o Families:  
 April 8 – Establishing Safe, Caring and Respectful Digital Communities (virtual) 
 NEW OFFERING – April 23 – Establishing Family Practices for Safeguarding against 

Cyberbullying and Sextortion (virtual) 
 May 7 – Establishing Safe, Caring and Respectful Digital Communities (virtual)  
 May 21 – Establishing Family Practices for Safeguarding against Cyberbullying and 

Sextortion (virtual) 
 June 3 – Establishing Family Practices for Safeguarding against Cyberbullying and Sextortion 

(virtual) 

 
 

SD69 COMMUNITY PAGE 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/ 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.eventbrite.ca_e_family-2Dsession-2Dapril-2D8-2D2025-2Dremote-2Dvia-2Dzoom-2Dtickets-2D995631690187-3Faff-3Doddtdtcreator&d=DwMGaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=SwrWBoU4L7ccpYmzYLGXgws_PCFqXbbD7jdDtudzmts&m=9IF626BzEkg7tiaiYcFBo4hrmmES872fEKmvnvvd942lHdrChEBrLhk8nFH8Jj9l&s=gX-awdPqAfXNG4F0s9Ej5vKBxe1WtWr_X_9VZ-ngWXQ&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.eventbrite.ca_e_family-2Dsession-2Dapril-2D23-2D2025-2Dremote-2Dvia-2Dzoom-2Dtickets-2D1307408105839-3Faff-3Doddtdtcreator&d=DwMGaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=SwrWBoU4L7ccpYmzYLGXgws_PCFqXbbD7jdDtudzmts&m=9IF626BzEkg7tiaiYcFBo4hrmmES872fEKmvnvvd942lHdrChEBrLhk8nFH8Jj9l&s=j1ul5o-l0rW7CqL8j46hvsyg2W-eOSv_2RGE4eH-ZJw&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.eventbrite.ca_e_family-2Dsession-2Dapril-2D23-2D2025-2Dremote-2Dvia-2Dzoom-2Dtickets-2D1307408105839-3Faff-3Doddtdtcreator&d=DwMGaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=SwrWBoU4L7ccpYmzYLGXgws_PCFqXbbD7jdDtudzmts&m=9IF626BzEkg7tiaiYcFBo4hrmmES872fEKmvnvvd942lHdrChEBrLhk8nFH8Jj9l&s=j1ul5o-l0rW7CqL8j46hvsyg2W-eOSv_2RGE4eH-ZJw&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.eventbrite.ca_e_family-2Dsession-2Dmay-2D7-2D2025-2Dremote-2Dvia-2Dzoom-2Dtickets-2D995632171627-3Faff-3Doddtdtcreator&d=DwMGaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=SwrWBoU4L7ccpYmzYLGXgws_PCFqXbbD7jdDtudzmts&m=9IF626BzEkg7tiaiYcFBo4hrmmES872fEKmvnvvd942lHdrChEBrLhk8nFH8Jj9l&s=JiiGMHXb0GkUfD4orrPXo1J6pyD2GDqgnJ2agzAAmOE&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.eventbrite.ca_e_family-2Dsession-2Dmay-2D21-2D2025-2Dremote-2Dvia-2Dzoom-2Dtickets-2D1307410121869-3Faff-3Doddtdtcreator&d=DwMGaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=SwrWBoU4L7ccpYmzYLGXgws_PCFqXbbD7jdDtudzmts&m=9IF626BzEkg7tiaiYcFBo4hrmmES872fEKmvnvvd942lHdrChEBrLhk8nFH8Jj9l&s=RCCD_0HKNwFL5yUPKuGv87CS8JOkSU0kTdIadVLbBzs&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.eventbrite.ca_e_family-2Dsession-2Dmay-2D21-2D2025-2Dremote-2Dvia-2Dzoom-2Dtickets-2D1307410121869-3Faff-3Doddtdtcreator&d=DwMGaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=SwrWBoU4L7ccpYmzYLGXgws_PCFqXbbD7jdDtudzmts&m=9IF626BzEkg7tiaiYcFBo4hrmmES872fEKmvnvvd942lHdrChEBrLhk8nFH8Jj9l&s=RCCD_0HKNwFL5yUPKuGv87CS8JOkSU0kTdIadVLbBzs&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.eventbrite.ca_e_family-2Dsession-2Djune-2D3-2D2025-2Dremote-2Dvia-2Dzoom-2Dtickets-2D1307411415739-3Faff-3Doddtdtcreator&d=DwMGaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=SwrWBoU4L7ccpYmzYLGXgws_PCFqXbbD7jdDtudzmts&m=9IF626BzEkg7tiaiYcFBo4hrmmES872fEKmvnvvd942lHdrChEBrLhk8nFH8Jj9l&s=x-gzxwZi_W-TKKLKYfwj3-LQ0iV8FVx2CjVcNNXlNj4&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.eventbrite.ca_e_family-2Dsession-2Djune-2D3-2D2025-2Dremote-2Dvia-2Dzoom-2Dtickets-2D1307411415739-3Faff-3Doddtdtcreator&d=DwMGaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=SwrWBoU4L7ccpYmzYLGXgws_PCFqXbbD7jdDtudzmts&m=9IF626BzEkg7tiaiYcFBo4hrmmES872fEKmvnvvd942lHdrChEBrLhk8nFH8Jj9l&s=x-gzxwZi_W-TKKLKYfwj3-LQ0iV8FVx2CjVcNNXlNj4&e=
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/


 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 



Register ASAP! Spots are VERY Limited. Scan the QR Code to get started. 



Your Future 
Begins Here. 
Send your resume today.
hr@coulsongroup.com

For more information on 
Coulson Aviation Academy, 
contact:
ato@coulsongroup.com  |  250.724.7600

Facility Address
7500 Airport Road 
Port Alberni, BC 
V9Y 8Y9

Why Coulson  
Aviation Academy

Coulson Aviation, a global leader in aerial firefighting, 

continues to set industry standards by becoming 

the first aviation company approved by Transport 

Canada as an Approved Training Organization (ATO) 

to provide training in aircraft structures. Among the 

20 ATOs in Canada, Coulson stands out as one of only 

four offering a specialized program for structures 

technicians — reinforcing its reputation as a pioneer  

in aviation excellence and workforce development.

BUILD YOUR 
FUTURE 
BUILD YOUR 
FUTURE
WITH THE BEST  
IN THE BUSINESS.



Training Program Highlights
LOW-COST TRAINING 

Students attending the ATO do not pay tuition fees, 

but are required to purchase their own tools and 

equipment.

EMPLOYMENT BENEFITS

Students remain on Coulson’s payroll during the 

program and can earn additional income by working 

outside of schooling hours.

GUARANTEED CAREER PATH

Coulson Aviation Academy is the only organization 

that provides student support from start to finish 

in obtaining their AME-S license with Transport 

Canada. We provide in-depth training towards the 

requirements for an AME-S license application,  

the apprenticeship and tasks needed to fill out  

their logbook in a timely manner, and then we help 

prepare them for the CARs exam and support  

them through the process.

Coulson Aviation  
AME-S Training 
Coulson Aviation Academy is leading the 
way in training the next generation of high 
performance AME’s through an innovative 
learning environment unmatched by any 
other program out there. Coulson’s program 
is specifically tailored to train and mentor 
the best technicians in our industry who are 
motivated and committed to excelling in 
their trade. This course combines technical 
knowledge, hands-on experience, and  
practical demonstrations to maintain, repair, 
and inspect aircraft structures. This is an 
exciting opportunity to launch a rewarding 
career in Aviation!

CORE TOPICS

•	 Flight Theory

•	 Aircraft Systems

•	 Construction

•	 Transport Canada Regulations

PRACTICAL SKILLS

Working with sheet metal, tubing, composites, 
wood, and fabric to fabricate and repair 
structural components.

This program is a transformative 
opportunity for our community, 
fostering the growth of skilled 
aviation professionals.

Program Structure 
ENTRY PROCESS 

Applicants must be either at least 16 years of age 

or secondary school students currently attending 

their final year, and must complete a 2 to 3 month 

trial period with Coulson Aviation before being 

recommended by their supervisor.

PATH TO CERTIFICATION

Graduates begin a 2-year apprenticeship to meet 

Transport Canada certification requirements.

COMMITMENT

Students sign a training bond, committing to work 

with Coulson Aviation for a set period, reflecting  

the company’s investment in their training.

ACADEMIC PREREQUISITES

Open to students who have passed English  

10 or equivalent, and passed  

Math 10 or equivalent.



 

 

 
 

VIRTUAL LEARNING | New Parent Workshop Supports Digital Resilience  

MediaSmarts has launched “Raising Digitally Resilient Kids,” a self-guided workshop 

designed to help families navigate digital challenges. Drawing on youth research, the 

session explores online risks and strategies to promote safe, balanced media use. Parents 

and guardians gain tools to evaluate apps, set household media guidelines, and support 

children's well-being in a connected world. With handouts and practical resources, the 

workshop fosters informed conversations about digital literacy at home and in schools.  

→ LEARN MORE 
 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__bcssa.us14.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D685981bdc9892300aacf66bb6-26id-3D2b4c2fc279-26e-3D36b7299ab3&d=DwMFaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=G1-lljBVqAZXLaXCNRpWsyWccPNuVassVBfDTyL2i4I&m=0IvnaGPNRHR4h3bNrQCpq7wybfXhfN867jvlgXISJiH4Vj_zg_UGbio-VddKSpzw&s=o_x3jDY7u-hwJBzytMdhd1ZxkatSAm2Qym8UrRJXWw8&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__bcssa.us14.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D685981bdc9892300aacf66bb6-26id-3Dd28cd481aa-26e-3D36b7299ab3&d=DwMFaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=G1-lljBVqAZXLaXCNRpWsyWccPNuVassVBfDTyL2i4I&m=0IvnaGPNRHR4h3bNrQCpq7wybfXhfN867jvlgXISJiH4Vj_zg_UGbio-VddKSpzw&s=2udYiM9SUN8MLf82QcLrP4AlS6xWvaibKMYi25X_M6w&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__bcssa.us14.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D685981bdc9892300aacf66bb6-26id-3D9a3d790786-26e-3D36b7299ab3&d=DwMFaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=G1-lljBVqAZXLaXCNRpWsyWccPNuVassVBfDTyL2i4I&m=0IvnaGPNRHR4h3bNrQCpq7wybfXhfN867jvlgXISJiH4Vj_zg_UGbio-VddKSpzw&s=tCRxAb-Oc7xz0UD7w3nIaHI6rbb7-ddGyeL4KzP6ZnI&e=


 

 

 
 



 

 

 



2-Day Girls Indoors Softball Camp Join NMSA Coach Ryan and the Nanaimo Diamonds 
U15 Fastpitch team and learn fundamental softball skills, all a welcoming and fun 
environment.  
Saturday, March 15-16, U7-U20:  
10:00 AM - 1:30 PM  
Location: Arbutus Meadows Farm, 1515 Island Hwy, Nanoose Bay, BC  
Cost: $125  
Register: https://forms.gle/6LdkdeyEQ4SVAEjSA  
Email: softballsupercamp@gmail.com 
 

 

https://forms.gle/6LdkdeyEQ4SVAEjSA
mailto:softballsupercamp@gmail.com
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